TENNESSEE REGULATORY AUTHORITY

460 James Robertson Parkway
Nashville, Tennessee 37243-0505

NOTICE OF ADMINSTRATIVE CLOSURE

DOCKET: 09-00032

RE: Rulemaking for Competitive Exemptions for Price Regulated and Competitive
Carriers
DATE: February 2, 2012

On February 26, 2009, the Tennessee Regulatory Authority filed a Notice of Rulemaking
Hearing with the Tennessee Secretary of State. The proposed rulemaking would have added
TRA Rule 1220-04-16 to address the process of applying for a competitive exemption pursuant
to Tenn. Code Ann. § 65-5-108. A rulemaking hearing was held on April 20, 2009 and
comments were received from various interested parties.

Because of the enactment of Chapter 278, 2009 Public Acts of Tennessee, the proposed rules
may cause confusion and, as a result, the Authority will not pursue their promulgation.
Therefore, this docket is administratively closed.

FOR THE AUTHORITY:

N/

Jea/A. Stone, General Counsel
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